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Christmas Eve Services 

  Saturday, Dec. 24, 2022 

1:30 p.m. & 8:00p.m. 
 

 Holy Communion at both services. 

Candlelight Service at 8:00 p.m. 



Greetings Immanuel Family, 

I would like to share an article I read about the birth of Jesus Christ 

as our greatest gift. I pray that you will connect with the message, 

and it draws you closer to the Spirit during this Christmas season. 

Pastor Deon 

 

The Greatest Gift of All; The Birth of Jesus Christ 

by Greg Laurie 
 
When Christmas rolls around, you often try to figure out if certain 
people have bought that gift you wanted. Maybe you already know 
what they purchased because they didn't hide it very well. Or per-
haps you uncovered it by accident-or maybe not. But when the day 
comes and you open the present, you must pretend you're sur-
prised. Yet all along, you knew what it was. 
 
God's gift to us, however, was a complete surprise. It was not ex-
pected, and as you examine it more carefully, you realize how great 
a gift it was. God's gift came to us in the humblest of wrappings. 
What would you think if you saw a gift under your Christmas tree 
wrapped in newspaper and tied up with string? At first, you would 
probably assume that a guy wrapped it. But think about God's gift 
to us. Jesus was not born in a palace of gold; He was born in a stable 
and clothed in rags and lying in a feeding trough. Yet these things 
do not, in any way, diminish the story of Christ's birth. If anything, 
they help us realize God's great sacrifice for us. God's gift to human-
ity, the ultimate gift of eternal life through His Son, Jesus Christ, 
came in the simplest and humblest of wrappings. 

From our Transitional Pastor 



 

 

At Christmas, we give gifts to those we care about, who have 
been kind to us over the past year, or offered us a gift first. We 
don't give gifts to the person who talks bad about us or to the 
angry neighbor who never has a kind word to say. Yet God gave 
us his gift when we were his enemies. God didn't give this gift to 
us because we deserved it. It was just the opposite. 
The Bible says, "But God demonstrates His love toward us, in 
that while we were still sinners, Christ died for us" (Romans 5:8 
NKJV). 
 
The gift tells us something about the giver. When you want to 
give someone a gift, you start thinking about it ahead of time. 
Hopefully, you find what that person wants or needs. 
When God decided to give us the gift of eternal life, it wasn't 
something on the fly. Long before there was a town called Beth-
lehem, a garden called Eden, and a planet called Earth, God de-
cided to send Jesus, born of a woman, made under the law, to 
redeem those under the law. Make no mistake; God gave us the 
most sacrificial gift he could have offered. 
 
So, Christmas isn't about the gifts you have under your tree right 
now. All those things will be gone one day. Christmas is about 
knowing the God who made you and gave you the greatest gift 
you will ever receive. 
 
 

 

From our Transitional Pastor 



Church Council  

Minutes of Immanuel UCC Council Meeting 
Tuesday, November 8, 2022 

 

Those present: on ZOOM Charlie Miller and Phil Frohne (visitor).  In per-
son:  Teddy Branom, Doug Daniels, Paula Hildebrand, Walter Martinez 
(newly elected) Darrell Thies, Charles Wolfersberger, Don Morice, Nancy 
Remmert and Pastor Deon. Not present: Julie Guethler. 
 

Meeting was called to order by Charles Wolfersberger at 7:05 p.m.  We 
were led in Devotions by Phil Frohne who read a devotion entitled Im-
probable Growth by our previous Associate Pastor Phiwa Langeni. Phil, 
having resigned from the Council expressed his appreciation for his time 
on the Council, wished us well and left the meeting. 
 

In an attempt to reduce the length of Council meetings, committee re-
ports were submitted in printed form and read by members in advance 
of the meeting.   
 

The Council went into Executive Session and resumed regular business 
at 7:40 p.m. 
 

After much discussion in executive session and numerous conversations 
with Pastor Deon, it was decided that it was time to consider inviting 
Pastor Deon as our settled pastor at Immanuel. It was further decided 
that this must be a joint decision by the entire congregation of Immanu-
el. It must be as inclusive as possible. A process was agreed to that will 
involve 1.) Sending a letter (via US Mail) to the congregation announcing 
our intentions, 2.) Provide for a comment period where members can 
submit their opinions and ask questions, and 3.) Formally announce a 
date when the congregation can vote to officially “call” Pastor Deon 
McKenzie as Immanuel’s settled pastor.  
 

Nancy Remmert asked for a point of personal privilege to express her 
appreciation for Pastor Deon and Charlie Wolfersberger attending the 
Interfaith Partnership celebration where she received IP’s Life  Achieve-
ment Award.  The flowers she received were lovely.  Charlie Wolf-
ersberger reported that Immanuel made a $500 donation to Interfaith 
Partnership which was approved by an email vote. 



Church Council Cont’d 

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted 
without correction by acclamation.  
 

Financial Reports were given by Paula Hildebrand and Doug Dan-
iels.  Paula noted an uptick in attendance in October. Accepted by 
acclamation. Doug is developing the 2023 annual budget and is 
setting up a meeting with the Budget and Finance Committee in or-
der to finalize it. 
 

Nancy Remmert reporting for Christians in Action (CIA) called 
attention to the Summons of Joy sponsored by NCCU (North County 
Churches Uniting for Racial Justice and Harmony). She moved that 
we donate $1,000 to Summons of Joy which presently is functioning 
in Florissant but hopefully will be expanded to Ferguson.  Don 
Morice seconded the motion and the motion passed.  Stipulation 
that if the Ferguson Summons of Joy begins this year the funds will 
go to Ferguson.  CIA will fill Blessing Bags on Tuesday, November 15.  
They will organize what needs to be purchased on Sunday Novem-
ber 13.  The group will decorate the sanctuary on November 22 at 6 
p.m. with dinner following at the Brewery. 
 

NCCU has also announced the Annual Oratory Contest.  The contest 
is open to individuals from grade 3 to Senior Citizens.  The Theme is: 
“It Starts with Me: Cultivating the Beloved Community”.  Pastor De-
on and Nancy Remmert will prepare an announcement giving de-
tails to the congregation for anyone who might like to participate in 
the Contest. 

P.R.O.U.D. (People Reaching Out for Unity and Diversity) would like 
to hold a meeting in the Immanuel Reception Room.  Date will need 
to be decided.  Their request conflicts with Choir Rehearsal for the 
December Cantata.  They would also like to host a showing of the 
film: The Long Shadow during Black History Month (February). 

 

 



 

Church Council Cont’d 

North County Interfaith Dialogue Group meets every Third Sun-
day in Room 202 from 2 to 4 p.m.  In December the guest will be 
Dr. Sofia Grewal a member of the Sikh Faith. 
 

Don Morice reported on Property and Grounds by calling atten-
tion to up-coming necessary repairs, purchase, etc. and will be 
sharing this with Doug as the budget for 2023 is developed. In 
addition, there is a problem with the hot water heater in the 
Educ. Bldg. which will be investigated. 

 

Pastor Deon reported visits with Ida Cookson, assisting the 
Vortmeier Family at Jean Vortmeier’s interment.  He and Teddy 
Branom attended the Conference Annual Gathering in Jefferson 
City and participated in a “Silent Disco” event which they both 
enjoyed.  He also visited Ed Viehmann and Sue Schuster and pre-
sented a program for Immanuel Fellowship.  Paula Hildebrand 
recommended he try to reach out to Stephanie Sittingdown 
through the Bogdajewicz family.  Stephanie’s mother Becky died 
recently. 
 

Teddy Branom reported that the Transitional Conference Minis-
ter has been offered an extended call.  During a ZOOM call the 
call was approved by unanimous acclamation.  

Charlie Wolfersberger reported that he is still working with 
George Hildebrand (Policy and Personnel) on filling the Adminis-
trative Assistant role. Some candidates have been offered the 
position only to turn it down days later with better offers. The 
search continues. In addition, it is desired to start the search for 
a Music Director. Charlie will work out details with Phil Lum. 

Paula Hildebrand reported that the Nominating Committee had 
completed their work and reported that the slate of officers was 
elected with Charlie Miller approved to complete the one-year  

 



Church Council Cont’d 

term that was vacated when Phil Frohne resigned from Council. 
(Charlie M. can decide to run for a full three year term if he so 
desires in 2023.) 
 

Technology and Investment committees had no reports at this 
time. 
 

Board of Christian Education:  Paula Hildebrand reported that 
the committee is hoping to encourage the young people to re-
turn to church.  They are planning several activities in January.  
On January 8, they will meet with the young people and gather 
their in-put regarding what they would like to do.  January 15 
will be a recognition of Martin Luther King, Jr. day.  January 22 
they will center on Scripture and January 29, they will do a Val-
entine’s Day project for the Shut-ins. 

Stewardship Committee:  November 13 has been designated 
Stewardship Sunday. 
 

Paula Hildebrand invited everyone to her home for her annual 
Christmas gathering on December 11 at 6 p.m. Those who plan 
to attend should let her know if they will bring snacks or dessert. 
 

The next meeting of the Council will be Tuesday, December 13, 
2022.  Everyone is invited to bring snacks to share. At that time, 
the Council will reorganize for the coming year.  Teddy Branom, 
Paula Hildebrand and Darrell Thies will have completed their 
terms on the Council. Newly elected members are: John Bogda-
jewicz, Walter Martinez, Karl Klasing and Charlie Miller. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm with reciting of the 
Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Remmert, Acting Secretary 



Board of Christian Education  

 Members in Attendance: George Hildebrand,  Jennifer Jansen, 
Karin Oelzen, Laura Payer (by phone), Kathi Remmert, John Vieh-
mann,  Pastor Deon McKenzie, Paula Hildebrand 
 

Date  11.1.2022     Call to Order: 7:07 p.m. 

Agenda: 

Confirmation- 
John contacted the families. Prepare for confirmation fall 

2023. 
Bibles- 

Ordered and received 6 bibles 
 

Selecting Advent Devotional- 
Adults & College Adults – “This Will Be A Sign For You” by 

Henri M. Nouwen 
6th grade to Sr. High – “It’s About Time” teen devotional 
Sunday School Age – Advent Calendar Card 
Organize a group text to build spiritual nourishment and con-

nection with our high schoolers and college students  
 

Advent Festival- 
Advertisement – In November newsletter. Create Constant 

Contacts. RSVP for meals and for craft helpers 
Schedule – Sunday, Nov. 27, crafts first and then luncheon 
Activities – crafts for adults and children, photo booth;  
Food – Doug Daniels is organizing a pasta luncheon. 
 

Job description for Director of Christian Education/ Youth Coordi-
nator- 

Collecting information to help develop a new job description 
and expectations 

 

List of Shut-Ins - 
Review the list that Jennifer compiled and collect photos 
 

Review/update current permission slip - 
Move to agenda in December 



 

Board of Christian Education Cont’d 

Reports 

Secretary’s Report (Kathi) – minutes from 10-4-22 accepted           

John/George/All 
 

Treasurer’s Report (George) –  treasurer’s report from Septem-

ber accepted  John/Kathi/All 
 

Staff/Council Report (Paula) – no report 

 

Next Meeting  December 6, 2022  with Devotion by John             

Adjourned at  8:59 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please look for your Advent devo-

tional booklet in the mail.    We in-

vite you to read the daily messages 

as we prepare for Christmas. 



The musicians and I are excited to return our church music to 
more of Immanuel’s Advent and Christmas vocal and instrumen-
tal traditions. Many of you have shared their appreciation of the 
special music that has been presented on several Sundays re-
cently. I hope and pray that special music offerings on every 
Sunday will resume in the near future.  
 
We have some wonderful music for our December worship ser-
vices.  
 

• Sunday, 12/4 - A new and very special music offering will be 
a string quartet, mom, Melissa Lawrence and daughters, 
Madison, Mackenzie and Claire.  

 

• Sunday, 12/18 - Christmas cantata, “Morning Star”, present-
ed by your church choir. We are excited to once again bring 
the Christmas message through narration and song!  
Cathy Crooms, our pianist, will be accompanying the cantata. 
We hope to see many of you in worship to support the choir. 

 

• Saturday, 12/24, Christmas Eve, 8:00 pm - A vocal duet, Phil 
Lum and Amy Schwartz (Preis)  

 

• Sunday 12/25 - Christmas Day - Carols of the season 
 
The music, both “special” solos and ensembles, and the hymns 
each Sunday, are offered to enhance your worship experience. 
Thank you, as always, for supporting the music ministry here at 
Immanuel! 
 

Carolyn Rock, 
Music Coordinator  

Music News for December 



 

Holiday Happenings 
 
 
December 11  -  ECH Food Tote deadline 

 

December 11 – All Church Christmas Party at the  

 Hildebrand’s at 6:30 pm 

 

December 18 – Christmas Cantata, “Morning Star” 

 

December 18 – Congregational Budget Meeting after        
worship 

 

December 24 – Christmas Eve service with Holy              
Communion at 1:30 pm and 8:00 pm.     
Candlelight service at 8:00 pm. 

 

December 25 – Christmas Day service with Holy             
Communion; normal Sunday worship at 
9:30am  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



Merry Christmas! 

From the staff of Immanuel United Church of Christ 

 

We wish you hope, peace, joy, and love as we prepare 

 for and celebrate our Savior’s birth. 
 

Pastor Deon 

Debbie Bahr 

Jennifer Jansen 

Carolyn Rock 

Linda Stoecklin 

Derick Winterberg 

        

POINSETTIA 

Once again Immanuel will be ordering poinsettias to beau-

tify our sanctuary on Christmas Eve.  Plants are available 

in red or white colors for $10 each. The plants come in 6” 

foil wrapped pots. The deadline to order a plant is Sun-

day, December 4th. 

You may take your plants home after the 8:00 pm Christ-

mas Eve Service, or pick them up after worship on Decem-

ber 25th,  

Please complete the order form in 

the back of this newsletter and re-

turn it to the Church Office or the 

offering plate.   



     
 

All Church Christmas 
Party 

 
All are invited to  

Paula and George  

Hildebrand’s house 

for a Christmas Party on  

Sunday, December 11 at 

6:30pm. 

 

Please RSVP to Paula  

and let her know if you 

can bring an appetizer 

or dessert. 

 
314-608-4123 or 

 hildebrandp@yahoo.com 



 SUNDAYS AFTER WORSHIP……  

 

ADULT FAITH EXPLORATION 
The Adult Faith Exploration group has begun again.  Meetings 
will be about an hour on the first and third Sundays in the     
Reception Room immediately following worship.  The group is 
informal and discussion will be encouraged.  If you want to    
listen rather than speak…you are welcome.  If you want to 
speak…remember others may want to speak also!  (We only 
have an hour!)  Sorry we ran out of coffee at our last meeting…
every effort will be made to avoid that in the future.  There 
were plenty of donuts!  (Having two is acceptable!) 

As you know, Donuts with Deon is held at the same time on the 
Second and Fourth Sundays!  (The same goes for the coffee and 
donuts…we plan to have plenty…!) 

DONUTS WITH PASTOR DEON 
You are invited to Donuts with Pastor Deon every second and 
forth Sunday of the month for an informal chat. If you have com-
ments, questions, or would like clarity following the sermon, 
come downstairs to grab a donut, coffee, and a seat to chat with 
Pastor Deon.    



 

 

INTERFAITH DIALOGUE 
North County Interfaith Dialogue group meets every month 
on the third Sunday in Room 202 of the Education Building 
from 2 to 4 p.m.  Everyone is welcome to join us.  The pur-
pose of the group is to learn about Faith Groups of which 
we have little or no knowledge. Our speakers share the 
tenets of their religious practices, the history and origin of 
their faith and their worship practices.   

• On December 18, 2022, our guest will be Dr. Sofia 
Grewal, MD, a member of Sikh Faith. 

 

These meetings are informal.  Our speakers are given time 
to speak and graciously are willing to answer questions. 

I have been moderating this group since 2008 and been 
involved in Interfaith activities for over 40 years. If you 
have questions or concerns regarding the Interfaith Experi-
ence, please feel free to call or email me.  Cell: (314) 640-
2512 or email:  Rnremmert@att.net 

Nancy Remmert 

 

 



 

 

 

Empty totes are available to pick up in the narthex or in the Ed 

Bldg. Completed totes will be collected in the narthex or in Room 

100 of the Ed Bldg and will need to be at church by Sunday, Dec. 

11. 

A ham and $10 food gift certificate are optional for you to in-

clude in your food tote.  Mission Possible will provide the ham 

and gift card if not included. 

The mitten tree is up in the Reception Room and ready for your 

mitten and scarf donations. 

 

ECH Christmas Food Totes 

The ECH shopping list is available on the last page of this  

newsletter for you to tear off. 



End-of-Year Contributions 

According to the IRS, end of year contributions must be in the 
church office by December 31, 2022 or postmarked by December 
31, 2022. It is our understanding that there is no “grace period” 
on this with the IRS. 

 

 

  

Winter season is upon us…. 

If inclement weather causes us to cancel a Sunday worship ser-

vice, please check the local TV stations (Fox, CBS, NBC) for any 

updates.  Our organization should be displayed as “Immanuel 

UCC - Ferguson”. We are not always able to send out an email so 

watching the TV station is important for updates. 

 

 

 

Stewardship Mailing - If you have not received a    

stewardship packet, please call the Church Office and we 

will send you one. 



DECEMBER   2022
S U N  M O N  T U E  W E D  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

4 

Blood pressure 9:00  

Coffee Hour 9-9:30  

Worship 9:30  

* Second Sunday of Advent  

Coffee Hour 10:30  

Adult Faith Exp  10:30  

Youth Sunday School 10:30  

5 

 

6 

BCE Meeting  

7:00pm Library  

7 

Quilters 9am 

 

 

11 

Coffee Hour 9-9:30  
Worship 9:30  

* Third Sunday of Advent  

Coffee Hour 10:30  

Donuts w/ Deon 10:30  

Youth Sunday School 10:30  

Cantata Rehearsal 11:30  

Christmas Party 6:30pm  

12 13 

Church Council  

7pm Room 202 

14 

Quilters 9am

Prayer & Share 10am

 

 
 

18 
Coffee Hour 9-9:30  
Worship 9:30  
* Fourth Sunday of Advent  
* Cantata  
Budget Meeting 11:30  

Interfaith Dialogue 2-4pm  
 

19 

 

20 

 

21 

Quilters 9am

 

 

25 

Coffee Hour 9-9:30  

Worship 9:30  

   * Christmas Day 

Coffee Hour 10:30  

Donuts w/ Deon 10:30  

Youth Sunday School 10:30  

26 

      Office Closed 

27 28 

Quilters 9am

Prayer & Share 10am



DECEMBER   2022 
W E D  T H U  F R I  S A T  

1 

Immanuel Fellowship 

11am Reception Room  

 

2 

 

3 

 

Quilters 9am  

8 

Cantata Rehearsal  

7:00pm, Reception 

Room 

9 10 

Unleashing Potential  
Event, Fellowship Hall  
10am - 2pm 

Quilters 9am 

Prayer & Share 10am  

15 

Immanuel  Fellowship 
Exec Meeting, 10am 
Library 
 

Cantata Rehearsal  
7:00pm, Reception 
Room 
 

16 17 

 

Quilters 9am 

22 

 

 

 

 

 

23 

    Office Closed 

 

24 

Christmas Eve Services 

1:30pm  

8:00pm Candlelight  

Quilters 9am 

Prayer & Share 10am  

29 30 31 

Newsletter Deadline 



 
IMMANUEL FELLOWSHIP MEETING  

Immanuel Fellowship will meet on Thursday, December  1, 
2022 at 11 a.m. for our “Christmas Party” as we start the holi-
day season with fun, games, and fellowship.  Lunch will be ca-
tered by Pasta House Restaurant.  
 
We welcome new members.  Please join us at any time. 
 
 

PRAYER AND SHARE 
Prayer and Share meets on the Second and Fourth Wednesday 
of each month in the library at 10 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. Our group 
is small but we would welcome anyone who would like to join 
us.  In addition, we usually have lunch together at a near-by 
restaurant following the meeting. 
 

 



 CHRISTIANS IN ACTION (CIA) 

 
 

 
MISSION POSSIBLE 

Be a blessing! Donate an item or two to Immanuel's Blessing 
Box - together we can make a difference! 

Items can include canned meats and pasta with pop tops, hy-
giene products (deodorant, shampoo, soap, tampons, pads), 
dental products (toothbrush, toothpaste, floss),  fruits (canned, 
fruit cups, fruit snacks), granola bars, protein bars, individual 
snacks (cookies, crackers, cheese peanut butter crackers, 
cheese and crackers), small bottled waters.  Easy-to-open 
(including pop tops) and individually-wrapped are what is pre-
ferred! 

Place donated items in a box in the front entry of church.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Julie Guethler at 
314.961.3230 or guethler@sbcglobal.net  

mailto:guethler@sbcglobal.net


 

 

 
Hannah Beck 
Attends Greenville University 
 
Favorite holiday movie - The Grinch 
What are you looking forward to this holiday season? Not doing home-
work and hanging out with family. 
Best place to get ice cream - Bobby’s Frozen Custard 
A good quote - “The influence of a good teacher can never be erased”. 
Great late night snack - Puppy Chow 
Good show to recommend - Manifest 
Favorite restaurant - Joe’s Pizza and Pasta 

 
 
Logan Boatright 
Attends Eastern Kentucky University 
 
Favorite holiday movie - Elf 
Best place to get ice cream - Silky’s or Insomnia Cookies 
A good quote - “The secret of health for both mind and body is not to 
mourn for the past, nor to worry about the future, but to live the pre-
sent moment wisely and earnestly”- Budda. 
Great late night snack - Flamin hot mac n cheese 
Good book to recommend - Fablehaven 
Something at school that reminds you of home - Sweet tea 

 

 

We plan to highlight a few of Immanuel’s 

college students in the newsletter every 

month.  We hope you learn a little more 

about them - some fun facts!  We asked 

them to answer a few questions about what they like to do,   

eat, watch, read, etc…. 



 

I would like to give a great big thank you to all of our 61 dining 

room servers at Wurstmarkt.  After many years (and I'm talk-

ing decades!) of serving hundreds of people one of their favor-

ite meals of the year with a smile and great efficiency, our sys-

tem was changed this year--cafeteria style!  All of you were so 

gracious and FLEXIBLE, it made the day go off without a 

hitch.  A special thanks to the first shift (and a big shout out to 

Ann Picaud for her expertise)  for being our guinea pigs and 

trying about three different ways before we found the system 

that worked best.  All of our guests were so glad to see us back 

and enjoyed eating another delicious meal.  Big thanks also to 

ALL of our cooks, inside and out.  When we all work together 

it's amazing to see what wonderful things we can do.  This 

year's Wurstmarkt dinner was one of the best I can remem-

ber.  Thanks again Immanuel.  Another example of why I love 

our church family. 

 

Karen Fox 

 



ADVENT FESTIVAL 

Thanks to all that helped during the  
Advent Festival.  The crafts were    

wonderful and the food was delicious.   
A great way to start the Advent season! 



 

ADVENT  

FESTIVAL 

Fun! 



If you can’t join us for in-person 
worship, please visit Immanuel’s 
Facebook page for live on-line 
streaming of our church services. 

Immanuel also offers the option 
to listen to the latest church ser-
vice by calling 314.255.1873 

 

 

We are open Monday thru Thursday  
 from 9 am to 1 pm. 

Please leave a message if we don’t 
answer and we will return you call. 

 

 

The deadline for the January newsletter is  
Wednesday, December 15, 2022  

Thank you! 



 

 

December Birthdays! 

John Thies Jr 12/3 

Carolyn Ward Lipski 12/4 

Jennine Klasing 12/5 

Carol Shinn 12/5 

Rose Lockner 12/7 

Chad Viehmann 12/9 

Shirley Joellenbeck 12/10 

Shannon McCreary 12/10 

Jan Viehmann 12/12 

Deanna Johnson 12/13 

Janet Viehmann 12/14 

Ken Vortmeier 12/15 

Barbara Bloomfield 12/18 

Isaiah Jackson-Post 12/19 

Teddy Branom 12/21 

Philip Frohne 12/22 

Nicholas Thompson 12/23 

Marlene Wright 12/27 



Lay Readers for DECEMBER 

Dec 4 -  

Dec 11 - Karen Fox 

Dec 18 - Barb Krewson 

Dec 25 -  
 

 
 

If you would like to order flowers or read          
scripture, please call the church office. 

Flowers for December 

Dec 4 - Schuster Family 

Dec 11 - Shirley Joellenbeck 

Dec 18 - Joan Newman, Hildebrands,  

       Deuser Family 

Dec 25 -  



Memorials and Honorariums 

In Loving Memory - Al Joellenbeck 
 

To: Immanuel General Fund 

Given By:  Shirley Welch 

  

 

 

In Loving Memory - Norma Thies 
 

To: Immanuel General Fund 

Given By:  Kenny & Karen Schau, Carolyn E. Lipski,  

Jan Fettig, Kent & Debbie Thies  

 
 

To: Glenn Fox Memorial Scholarhip 

Given By:  Karen & Terry Fox 

 

To: Every Child’s Hope 

Given By:  John Thies Family 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Unleashing Potential is hosting another “Day of Play” at Im-

manuel on Saturday, Dec. 4 from 10:00am to 2:00pm.  The ac-

tivities include coding, game design, and cyber-security.  All 

are invited. 



Christmas Poinsettia Order Form 

 

To beautify our sanctuary on Christmas Eve, please consider 
ordering a poinsettia. Forms and payment can be turned in to 

the Church Office or placed in the offering plate 

 

COST:  $10.00 / PLANT  (6” foil lined pot)  

 

DEADLINE TO ORDER IS SUNDAY, DECEMBER 4, 2022 

Plants may be picked up after 
the final Christmas Eve Service.  

 

NAME     ______________________________________ 

PHONE #  _____________________________________ 

 

 

# OF RED POINSETTIAS     _______  x  $10  =   $  ________ 

# OF WHITE POINSETTIAS  _______  x  $10  =   $  ________ 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED                                            $  ________ 

(Please, make checks payable to Immanuel UCC) 

 

IN MEMORY OF__________________________________ 

IN HONOR OF ___________________________________ 

GIVEN BY    _____________________________________ 

 

THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 



 

 

Name(s)________________________________________ 

Ham included ?  Yes/No   $10 Gift Certificate?   Yes/No 
Place ham on top in tote.  Both items are optional. 
 

Shopping List 

Food Item                     Quantity         Purchased ? 

Beef Stew   2 cans     

Cereal 15 oz   1 box     

Chicken 12 oz  1 can*_    

Chocolate Syrup 24 oz 1 jar     

Cookies/Cupcakes  1 package    

Corn    2 cans     

Crackers   1 box     

Evaporated Milk  2 cans     

Fruit    2 cans     

Gravy    2 Packages    

Green Beans              2 cans     

Instant Potatoes  2 boxes    

Jell-O    2 boxes    

Jelly    1 jar     

Juice Boxes (10 count) 1 carton    

Macaroni & Cheese             2 boxes    

Muffin Mix   1 box     

Pancake Mix              1 box     

Pancake Syrup  1 bottle    

Peanut Butter  1 jar      

Pudding   2 boxes    

Rice    1 package    

Soup    2 cans________   

Spaghetti/Pasta Noodles 1 package    

Spaghetti/Pasta Sauce 1 jar     

SpaghettiOs                       2 cans     

Stuffing   2 boxes    

Sweet Potatoes/Yam             2 cans     

Tuna 12 oz   1 can*_    

Tuna Helper   1 box     
*Multiple small cans may replace a large one. 

2022 Every Child’s Hope 

    Food Tote Collection 

    Tear this out and place inside tote 




